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The Robert Lee City Council met Monday evening, August 12, 2019.  
Following the pledge, prayer and citizen comments, they moved on to the Consent Agenda.  One of  the 
items on this Consent Agenda were the minutes of  the previous meeting.  The mayor mentioned to the 
council that although she had emailed copies of  the minutes to be approved, she had failed to print out 
copies of  these minutes for their packets.  She then advised the minutes be pulled off  the Consent 
Agenda and approved at the next council meeting.  The council agreed with that recommendation.  The 
postponement of  this approval would be a non-event except for the fact that minutes cannot be publicly 
printed until they are approved.  The Observer/Enterprise has received a verified report of  a July 22 
special meeting of  the council where they voted to award the mayor “back pay” upwards of  $20,000 that 
would correlate to the mayor receiving $48,000 in salary and stipend payments during her 24 month 
term of  office.  Once these minutes have been approved and are available to the public, the O/E will
publish the complete story of  how this issue came up for a vote and why the council approved these 
funds.

Bronte ISD will host a Meet 
the Teacher event for Pre-K 
through 6th grade students and 
their families on Monday, 
August 19, at 6 pm in the 
Elementary auditorium.

Robert Lee Community 
Watch will meet on Tuesday, 
August 20, 2019, beginning at 6 
pm at the Robert Lee First 
United Methodist Church 
Family Life Center.

The group is comprised of  
neighbors looking out for 
neighbors and the community 
and you could be too!  Here is 
your chance to help the Sheriff’s 
Office, your neighbors, and your 
community  work together to 

fight crime in Robert Lee.  The 
more members the group has, 
the better the program works 
and the safer the community will 
be.  Members do not have to live 
in town to participate and 
businesses are welcome as well.

Active shooter situations will 
be the topic of  the program to 
be presented by Sheriff  Wayne 
McCutchen.  Planning will also 
be held for the 2019 National 
Night Out.

The Coke County Girl Scouts 
will be hosting a Back to School 
Party at the Bronte Pool on 
Friday August 23, 2019, from 
6:15 pm to 8:15 pm.

All girls of  Coke County grades 
kindergarten through 12th grade 
are welcome to attend regardless 
of  membership.  Come join the 
fun!

A Mexican Pile-On Dinner 
and Salsa Competition will be 
held Sunday, August 25, 2019, 
from 6 pm until 8 pm at the 
First United Methodist Church 
Family Life Center in Robert 
Lee.  The meal will be $10/
plate, with to-go plates available.

Judging for the Salsa 
Competition will begin at 5:30 

pm.  Those interested in 
competing will need to bring 5 
(or more) jars of  their 
homemade salsa (quart or pint 
size) and the $10 entry fee.  The 
winner will receive a Food Ninja 
food processor (valued at $80).  
The jars of  homemade salsa will 
be sold for $5/jar.

The event is sponsored by the 
Robert Lee Street Affair 
Committee and RL4Restoration.

A fish fry will be held on 
Friday, August 23, 2019, at 6:30 
pm.  The event, benefitting the 
Bronte Volunteer Fire 
Department, will be held at the 
new fire station, located at 413 
West Main.  Funds from the fish 
fry will go towards helping the 
Bronte VFD complete their new 
fire station.


